
 

 

Thanks for your patience while we carry out this important work - The KiwiRail team. 

contactus@kiwirail.co.nz or 0800 801 070 ext 43042 
 

METCALFE ROAD – LEVEL CROSSING UPGRADE   December 2024 

 

Dear neighbour, 

KiwiRail will be upgrading the level crossing on Metcalfe Road, Ranui over the 

Christmas block of line. 

There will be various works on this site, including vehicle and pedestrian crossing 

upgrades, alongside track works.  

There will be a 24/7 road closure from 6am Friday 3 January – 6 pm Saturday 11 

January for motorists and pedestrians. See below green highlighted section to indicate 

the road closure. 

Pedestrian access over the level crossing will remain closed until 6pm 22 January. 

Pedestrians will be redirected to cross via Ranui Station. 

There will also be an additional one lane road closure from 6am 21 January- 6pm 21 

January. 

Traffic Management will be in place and Variable Message Sign (VMS) boards will 

provide advance notice to commuters two weeks prior to the work beginning. Access 

for residents will remain throughout. While the level crossings are closed detours will 

be in place, so please follow the signage.   

Please exercise caution in this area, as there will be an increased presence of 

machinery and trucks. 

 

Wherever we can, we aim to minimise disruption by planning the noisier work for during 

the daytime. Our staff and contractors are mindful of our rail neighbours and will work 

hard to minimise any disturbance to get this essential work done.  

Work area 

   

 

 

Upcoming Dates 

6am 3 January 2025 – 6pm 11 

January 2025 

24/7 full road closure, including 

pedestrians. 

6am 3 January 2025 – 6pm 22 

January 2025 

24/7 no pedestrian level crossing 

access. 

21 January 2025 6am-6pm  

One lane road closure  

 

 

 

Find out more 

If you have any questions about 

our work, contact our Community 

Engagement Team via 

contactus@kiwirail.co.nz or  

0800 801 070 ext 43042. 

 

 
 

 

 


